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       And sow the fields, and plant vineyards, which may yield fruits of increase.  

                                                         Psalm 107:37 

Dear prayer partner, 
 
God responds as men work in sowing the fields. His blessing encourages the sower, 

cheers the planter, and rewards the labourer.  Planting seeds and getting harvest is 

part of God’s creation, it also apply to the spiritual realm as well. The seed is the 

Word being sown in the world, and “vineyards" are the churches planted by Christ 

and His workers. They increase as our God becomes known and bring forth fruits of 

imputed righteousness to the glory of His name! 

For the past few years, we saw how God is raising up a church planting movement in 

Mexico City among the local and mission churches. It is an answer to prayers!!        

In our last few newsletters, we have asked you to pray specifically for God’s 

guidance, wisdom and discernment as we look towards our next term in Mexico. 

After much communication and prayers with our Mexico team leaders, we have some 

more clarity on how you can pray for us. Our proposed project will be to work with 

the least reached within three least reached people (LRP) groups in Mexico City. 

These LRP groups will be Chinese Mexicans, local Mexicans and foreign Chinese 

working in Mexico City. There are only two Chinese mission churches in Mexico 

City with total congregation of less than 200 that serves Chinese ancestry and 

heritage. The church planting vision for this project is to plant a local church to serve 

the “white collar” segment. The least reached amongst the educated and career 

professionals and as such, our target will be possibly a trilingual church plant with 

Spanish as the primary, then English and Chinese. 

We are very excited for this new venture to meet the spiritual need of these unique 
LRP groups!!Will you please pray with us for this new season of ministry? Although 
there are many unknown ahead of us, we trust the Lord will lead the way as we 
seek His guidance.  

We are thankful that early May, we had a great time of much needed rest and 

celebrated our wedding anniversary in China and Taiwan. God also used this trip to 

help us understand more about Chinese culture and traditions. We preached/shared 

mid-May at two churches and look forward to attending the Eastern District 

conference in Ottawa end of May.  

We would love to connect with you as we will travel to Saskatoon in June 9-12 and 

attend the CCACA Annual Conference and Joint Mission Conference in Hamilton 

from August 3-7. Do visit our booth and attend our workshops there. 

With much love and gratitude -  Victor and Betty Chin          vbchin@yahoo.com 

       
   Home ministry tidbits 
 

 
The Great Wall of China 
was one of the highlight 
of our trip. 
 

 
Great visit and speaking 
at Green Valley AC. 
 

 
Attended the workshop 
of Dr. T.V. Thomas on 
Muslim ministry and 
shared at New Covenant 
AC. 
       ************ 
Please continue to pray 

and support the Global 

Advance Fund that 

keeps us in the field : 

"In support of Victor and 
Betty Chin" (GAF) 
 

To donate to our 

ministry/work fund: 

"Work of Victor and 
Betty Chin" 
 

You could donate at: 

http://www.cmacan.org

/biography/33 
 

Thank you so much for 

your support and 

partnership. 
 

 

http://www.cmacan.org/biography/33
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